In This Issue

Webmail users click here

Official News

- Updated Travel Policy (Effective April 1)
- · Fall Semester Registration Continues

General Announcements

- · Art Librarian Candidate Presentation
- · El cafecito: Cooking Lesson Guacamole
- · Construction Update
- · Writing Center Workshop: Cover Letters
- · Concert: AU Jazz Band
- · Play Quidditch For a Day!
- · Hillel Bagel Brunch
- · Undergradute Research Forum April 25!
- · Artist Talk and Presentation: Luftwerk
- · Senior T-shirts Now on Sale
- · Register Now for Summer Classes!
- · Spring Family Weekend
- · TIAA-CREF Consultant on Campus
- · Summer School 2013/Financial Aid
- · Peer Review Board and University Judicial Board Recruitment
- · Win a \$100 Amex Gift Card!
- · Join the Berwalds and AU for a Philadelphia-area Event
- · 5th Annual Teaching, Learning Colloquium
- · Meeting on Allegany County Open Space Planning
- · ASC Statesmen Jazz Ensemble & ASC Voices

What's Happening?

More Events...

5		
TODAY	TOMORROW	THURSDAY
12:00 Construction Update 12:30 Art Librarian Candidate Presentation 6:30 El cafecito: Cooking Lesson - Guacamole 8:30 International Folk Dancing • Zombie Apocalypse Marathon Pre-Registration	9:00 Eco Art Tech 12:20 Writing Center Workshop: Cover Letters 3:30 4/10 Tennis AWAY @ Oswego - 3:30pm 4:00 4/10 M. Lacrosse HOME vs. Nazareth - 4pm 4/10 W. Lacrosse AWAY @ Wells - 4pm	12:10 Bergren Forum - 'Color in Ceramic Glazes' - Zombie Apocalypse Marathon Pre-Registration

Zombie Apocalypse Marathon Pre-Registration

Updated Travel Policy (Effective April 1)

In order to maintain an accountable plan under IRS rules and avoid taxation of reimbursements made to employees, Alfred University is required to ensure all travel conforms to certain guidelines. An updated policy will go into effect on April 1st and can be found on the business office webpage following the link below.

Link: Travel Policy

Submitted by: Giovina Lloyd

back to top Send Email Reminder

Fall Semester Registration Continues

Registration for Fall classes on BannerWeb continues today for Graduate students and for those Undergraduates who will have Senior standing by the end of this semester (meaning 90+ credit hours earned).

Those with Junior standing at the end of this semester (60+ credit hours earned as of May 2013) can begin registering at 8 A.M. tomorrow, April 10.

Submitted by: Larry Casey

back to top Send Email Reminder

Art Librarian Candidate Presentation

Art Librarian Candidate Presentation

Presenter: John Hosford Date: Tuesday, April 9 Time: 12:30-1:30 p.m.

Location: Scholes Classroom 221 Cost: Free/Open to Public Sponsored By: Scholes Library

Please join us for our art librarian candidate presentation by John Hosford. The topic of his presentation is about the role of libraries in the age of Google and the methods that students can use to evaluate academic resources.

John received his Master of Library Science from State University of New York at Buffalo. He has worked as a visual resources curator at Scholes Library since 2007.

Submitted by: Fang Wan

back to top Send Email Reminder

El cafecito: Cooking Lesson - Guacamole

Tuesday, April 9

6:30 - 7:30 p.m. Learn to Make Guacamole! (Ingredients Provided)

El cafecito: Spanish Culture & Conversation Club

Come enjoy food, games, films and activities while improving your Spanish

Tuesdays, 6:30 - 7:30 p.m.

AU Language House

12 Park Street (across from the Saxon Inn)

For more information please contact the Division of Modern Languages (Perlman Hall, 871-2181)

Submitted by: Michele Gaffney

back to top Send Email Reminder

Construction Update

Join ATS & Support Staff for an update on current and summer construction projects on campus with Mike Neiderbach in Nevins from 12-1 P.M. on Tuesday, April 9. Attend the presentation and you will receive a coupon for \$1 off any value meal ordered at the kiosk at Cyberfresh. Coupons will be handed out prior to the presentation starting at 11:30 A.M. so you can order before or after the presentation.

Submitted by: Jodi Bailey

back to top Send Email Reminder

Writing Center Workshop: Cover Letters

When: Wednesday, April 10 at 12:20-1:10 p.m. Where: Seidlin Computer Lab (016 - Basement)

What: Alyssa Waller will lead a workshop that will focus on how to organize, prioritize, and present the information in your cover letter. We will discuss what information should be included as well as how to format it.

Please come with a job description and your rsum, as we will be drafting cover letters. Participation is not required, but encouraged, as it will coincide with the presentation.

There will also be free pizza, provided by the Writing Center for those that RSVP at fcobb@alfred.edu

Submitted by: Stephine Hunt

back to top Send Email Reminder

Concert: AU Jazz Band

The AU Jazz Band will perform in the Miller Theater, on Friday, April 12, 8 p.m. Enjoy a wide variety of crowd-pleasing jazz, including bebop, Latin and funk!

Selections include Dave Rivello's arrangement of "Softly, As In a Morning Sunrise," Gordon Goodwin's "Count Bubba's Revenge," a fascinating arrangement of Miles Davis's "Seven Steps to Heaven" and more!

Admission is free and open to the public.

Submitted by: Christopher Foster

back to top Send Email Reminder

Play Quidditch For a Day!

Want to play quidditch for a day? A tournament will be held on Saturday, April 13 from 10 a.m.- 5 p.m. at Jechio field. Sign up to play using this link. Registration form for individuals:

https://docs.google.com/f...

No experience required.

Submitted by: Lauren Schramm

back to top Send Email Reminder

Hillel Bagel Brunch

Bagels. Lox, and conversation. Bring your friends. Hillel House 18 S. Main Street. April 14, 10:30.

Attachment: brunch_poster_4_14.docx

Submitted by: Arthur Greil

back to top Send Email Reminder

Undergradute Research Forum April 25!

AU's annual Undergraduate Research Forum will take place on Thursday, April 25 in Miller Theater. Abstracts for the forum are due on Monday, April 15.

Details and abstract forms are available on the URF website. For further information, contact Michele Hluchy at **fhluchy@alfred.edu**.

Link: URF website

Submitted by: Andrea Fioretto

back to top Send Email Reminder

Artist Talk and Presentation: Luftwerk

Artist Talk and Presentation by Luftwerk

Date: Wednesday, April 17th

Time: 1:30PM Location: McGee 205 Cost to Attend: Free

Sponsored By: Institute for Electronic Arts and the Division of Expanded Media

Please attend a free public talk and artist presentation by the visiting artist group Luftwerk. Luftwerk is the collaborative vision of Petra Bachmaier and Sean Gallero. New media installations merge video and light with material, surface, and structure, shaping content into an immersive sculptural experience.

Their work illuminates the realm of special events, live performance, gallery and public venue, in locations as diverse as MASS MoCA, JFK Airport, Emirates Palace, Frank Lloyd Wright's Fallingwater and Robie House.

Submitted by: Shelly Grant

back to top Send Email Reminder

Senior T-shirts Now on Sale

2013 Senior t-shirts are now on sale at the AU Bookstore. The cost is "\$13" of course! (cash if possible). ALL proceeds go to fund senior week activities.

Submitted by: Marcy Bradley

back to top Send Email Reminder

Register Now for Summer Classes!

This is a great time to consider taking summer courses here on campus! Summer Sessions in warm, sunny Alfred offer a wonderful opportunity to concentrate on one course without the burden of a heavy course load. You can complete a full semester course in as little as two or three weeks, take a full-year of the language requirement, get a head start on the fall semester, or make up a course you failed during the fall or spring.

Summer Sessions registration is currently underway and many students have already enrolled. Please go to Banner to check out the summer class schedule. It is a good idea to register as early as possible to reserve a place in the class(es) of your choice. (An updated version of the Summer Schedule Booklet is attached.)

Please visit the Summer Sessions Website for lots of helpful information!

Questions about registration and payment may be directed to the Student Service Center and questions about financial aid, to the Financial Aid Office.

If you have general questions about Summer Sessions and/or non-art summer courses please contact the Office of Summer Programs at 607.871.2612 or via email to **summerpro@alfred.edu**.

Questions about summer art courses may be directed to the School of Art Design at 607.871.2412 or via email to johnsonc@alfred.edu.

We hope to see you on campus this summer!

Link: Summer Sessions Website

Attachment: Summer Schedule Booklet

Submitted by: Melody McLay

back to top Send Email Reminder

Spring Family Weekend

Spring Family Weekend will take place Friday through Sunday, April 26-28, and we're looking forward to welcoming a large number of parents and other family members to campus.

A complete schedule of events, including Hot Dog Day activities, can be found online at the website

included below.

Questions concerning Spring Family Weekend may be directed to the Office of Summer and Parent Programs at 607.871.2612 (203 Greene Hall) or mclaym@alfred.edu.

Link: Spring Family Weekend Webpage

Submitted by: Melody McLay

back to top Send Email Reminder

TIAA-CREF Consultant on Campus

You're invited! Jason Sciotti, Individual TIAA-CREF Consultant, will be conducting one-on-one, 45-minute, individual retirement counseling sessions on Wednesday, May 1 in the Human Resources Conference Room in Greene Hall. Let him help you make financial decisions that are right for you. To schedule an appointment with Jason, Non-Statutory employees should call TIAA-CREF at 1.877.209.3144 and Statutory employees should call TIAA-CREF at 1.800.732.8353; remain on the line for assistance.

Submitted by: Kim Wyant

back to top Send Email Reminder

Summer School 2013/Financial Aid

If you plan to take summer classes at AU and are a current financial aid recipient, we are providing you the following information to help you determine if you may have financial aid eligibility applicable to summer enrollment.

In most cases, the availability of financial aid for summer school is limited and not the same as during the academic year.

Attachment: Summer School 2013 Financial Aid Details

Submitted by: Catherine Schnurle

back to top Send Email Reminder

Peer Review Board and University Judicial Board Recruitment

We are currently recruiting student members to serve on our University judicial boards. Our judicial system is designed to hold students accountable for the Student Code of Conduct, change problematic behavior through a structured educational process, and protect the University community.

The judicial system enables the campus community to take an active role in the judicial hearing process. Board members need to possess strong interpersonal and communication skills, sound judgment, personal integrity, and demonstrate respect for others.

Hearings are scheduled on an as-needed basis. Serving on a board depends on your schedule and availability.

We will be offering a PRB/UJB training on 4/14/14 from 6 until 8 p.m.

If you are interested, please contact judicial@alfred.edu or x2132.

Submitted by: Norm Pollard

back to top Send Email Reminder

Win a \$100 Amex Gift Card!

Please complete the online Customer Satisfaction Survey and earn a chance to win a \$100 Amex Gift Card!

The AVI Fresh Spring Survey is a valuable tool which helps us continue to improve our services. The survey will only take a few minutes to complete; we appreciate your time and feedback.

Complete the survey by Thursday, April 11 to be eligible for the gift card. The winner will be notified on Friday, April 13!

Link: AVI Fresh Spring Survey 2013

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Join the Berwalds and AU for a Philadelphia-area Event

Join Philadelphia-area Alumni, Parents, and Friends for a special Alfred University gathering! Saturday, May 5, 2013

1:30-3:30 p.m.

1375 Heller Drive, Yardley, PA 19067

Alfred is the place of many memories. Alfred University Alumnus Brad Berwald '00 and his wife, Mandy Nourse Berwald '01, invite you to come socialize and share a special showing of the Memories of Alfred DVD, a compilation of 16 mm and 35 mm amateur movies taken from the early 1930s through the 1950s, including memories of St. Patrick's Day, athletics, fraternities and sororities, the centennial celebration, and much more. Laurie McFadden '91, Alfred University's Archivist, will also to share additional Alfred history.

Come meet local Alfred alumni and share some memories of your own. All guests will receive their own copy of the Memories of Alfred DVD!

There is no charge for the event but please RSVP by Friday, April 26:

Online: www.alfred.edu/alumni/reg...

Email: alumni@alfred.edu Phone: 607-871-2144

Submitted by: Audrea Sirianni

back to top Send Email Reminder

5th Annual Teaching, Learning Colloquium

Stony Brook University's 5th Annual Teaching and Learning Colloquium, Friday, April 12, promises to be a day of innovative interaction on the future of education. Our Keynote Speakers will be Dr. Vijay Kumar, MIT, "Open Education on the Move: New Pathways for Learning" and Dr. Tracy Penny Light, St. Jerome's College at Waterloo University, "Documenting the Self: Integrative Learning with ePortfolios."

We invite you to join us for a day of innovative exchange and conversation. Attendees will experience interactive sessions ranging from MOOCs to ePortfolios to innovative teaching and learning strategies

with technology.

Space is limited and registration is required. All SUNY participants can use CPD points to register. There is a \$35 fee for our colleagues from colleges and universities outside the SUNY system. The fee includes a continental breakfast, lunch, and breakout refreshments. If you choose to register on the day of the event, the registration fee will increase to \$50 at the door.

Visit our website at - http://facultycenter.ston...

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Meeting on Allegany County Open Space Planning

A meeting date for the NYS Open Space Conservation Plan Regional Advisory Committee meeting is scheduled for April 10 at 7 P.M. and will take place at the Crossroads Commerce & Conference Center, 6087 NYS Route 19, Belmont. Members of the public are invited to attend the meeting and contribute input. If you,

your municipality, or your organization have any comments or suggestions for regional open space acquisitions, priority projects, policy, or plan updates, please consider attending.

The current Open Space Conservation Plan is available online at http://www.dec.ny.gov/doc....

If you are unable to attend the upcoming meeting but would like to contribute suggestions to the Open Space Conservation Plan for Allegany County, you are welcome to send your suggestions to the DEC via

email at region9@gw.dec.state.ny.us.

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

ASC Statesmen Jazz Ensemble & ASC Voices

Thursday, April 11 at 7 p.m. Nancy Howe Auditorium David A. Howe Public Library 155 N. Main St., Wellsville 585-593-3410

Alfred State College has a rich and long history in its performing arts organization. The Statesmen Jazz Ensemble performs modern, traditional, new wave, and big band music, among many.

The Alfred State Voices choral ensemble sings in many genres including a cappella, jazz, show tunes, folk, and classical choral music.

These groups return for the third year to the Nancy Howe Auditorium. This library-sponsored concert is free and open to the general public.

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

 ${\bf Alfred\ University\ |\ My\ AU\ |\ Our\ AU\ |\ Events\ |\ BannerWeb\ |\ Blackboard\ |\ News\ |\ Enews}$